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Federal

Eastside FFGA Approved

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) moved today to approve a Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) for the design and construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  The Eastside FFGA provides a federal commitment in the amount of $490.7 million.  The total cost of the Eastside project is $898.8 million.

The 60-day Congressional review period for the Eastside FFGA, which began on April 2, 2004, concluded earlier today.  In a letter sent at approximately 5 p.m. (EDT) from FTA Administrator Jenna Dorn, I was informed that our FFGA had been approved.  Following receipt of this letter and under the authority given to the CEO by the Board at the April MTA Board Meeting, I have awarded the construction contract for this project to the Eastside LRT Constructors (a joint venture of Washington Group International, Obayashi Corporation and Shimmick Construction Corporation).

The approval of the Eastside FFGA is a culmination of the tireless efforts of many local, state and federal public officials, the dedicated and highly professional work of MTA employees, and the determination and vision of the citizens of Los Angeles County to expand our Metro Rail system.  

State Senate Hearing To Be Held At MTA Headquarters

State Senator Gloria Romero (D-Los Angeles) will be holding a hearing of the Select Committee on the California Correctional System at the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority’s Headquarters on Friday, June 4, 2004.  The hearing is slated to begin at 9 a.m. and is open to the public.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.  Please direct questions regarding the hearing, to Michael Turner, Government Relations Manager, at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

